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From the President  

Finally, some nice days to get out and go to the range! April is a busy 
month for the OKCGC, with lots of events going on. Check the calendar as 
I am sure there will be something that sparks your interest.  

In addition, a reminder of the Club Picnic and  
members meeting on May 4, 2024.  

We will have GREAT prizes (Guns! Guns! Guns!), reports from the division 
chairmen and announcement of the newly elected Board of Directors.  

Bring a side dish/dessert and get the kiddoes out of the house and break 
bread with your fellow OKCGC members.  

In this edition of the Primer you will find candidate statements from the 
slate of members who are running for Board of Director positions. If you 
are a Voting Member, you will be receiving your ballot in the mail which will 
enable you to vote via the U.S. Mail or electronically. We would like to 
have 100% participation by the Voting Members and remind you voting 
will cease at 12 p.m. May 3, 2024. There will be no voting on the day of 
the picnic, so be sure and cast your ballots on line or drop them in the mail 
prior to the election closing. Your vote counts!!!  

Inside are the candidates for the 2024 election of the Board of Directors. 
Official voting ballots will be mailed 4/7/2024.  

Respectfully,  
Suzi Rouse, 
 President  
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Classifieds Strictly From Commercial 

The Primer is available online at http://www.okcgunclub.org or mailed to our computerless members. It is not emailed 
directly to anyone.. 

Commercial Advertisements are for Gun Club members only and are free. They run each year through the December 
issue. They are removed in January unless otherwise notified, upon request of the owner, if the owner leaves the gun 
club during that year, or if the contact methods fail to work. Keep them as short as possible. There is limited space in 
this publication. If you wish to renew your advertisement, email me at Primer@okcgunclub.org  to have it reinstalled in 

the next issue or in January of the next year. 

"Medicare, Health, Annuities, Dental, Vision, Cancer" 
"Open Enrollment runs from  

October 15th through December 7th" 

Questions please call Ted Withrow at 
405-413-9967 email tyw531@yahoo.com 

"JD Outfitters, Oklahoma City/Edmond.  
Contact Jerry Noblin, OKC Gun Club Member  

(405-822 -1564 / jd@jdoutfitters.us) for $25 transfers and new firearms 
and optics.   

Authorized Stocking Dealer for  
RIGBY, MAUSER, BERETTA, SAKO, STEYR, STRASSER, COOPER, 
NIGHTHAWK CUSTOM, KORTH, BIG HORN ARMORY, GUNWERKS, 

VOLQUARTSEN, WINCHESTER, BROWNING, FIERCE, BLASER, 
FREEDOM ARMS, UBERTI, PEDERSOLI, SWAROVSKI, ZEISS AND 
OTHERS I look forward to helping you with your sporting goods needs 

 
Jerry Noblin, Jr. JD OUTFITTERS 405/822.1564 jd@jdoutfitters.us 

CLASS 1 FFL CLASS 2 SOT / MANUFACTURER 

http://www.okcgunclub.org
mailto:tyw531@yahoo.com
mailto:jd@jdoutfitters.us
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Classified Ad Information 
Classified ads are free for club members, however they only run one month. If you do not sell your item, email me @  

Primer@okcgunclub.org to continue the ad. I must receive the email by the 23
rd

 of the month.  

I will email you back to confirm. 

If you do not have email, call me at 405-326-0311. Leave a message if I do not answer.  

When I am working or driving, I may not answer. I will return your call. 
Make your ad as short as possible. I will edit as needed. 

Commercial ads are also free and will run without interruption. 

Definitely Individual Sales 

Advertise here free 

Classified Ads continue on page 6 

H&R .243 single shot, heavy barrel with 3x9 Bushnell scope$300 Beretta a390 .20, black synthetic stock $700 Ber-
retta al390 silver mallard. Advantage camo. 12 gauge $800 Beretta excel 400. 20 gauge $1,550 Remington 700 
BDL 25-06, 3x9 vortex scope. Excellent condition. $1,150 405-240-7399 

"Moving and Retirement Sale Have some rifles, pistols, reloading supplies and other stuff.  All reduced now 
by 10%. Email Ray,  lakeray@hotmail.com for list." 

38 super comp starline new brass  $150 per thousand, 15,000 available. Contact  Chris Gober 405-820-2163 

Custom Remington 870 Wingmaster 12 ga. Pump. All black. Collapsible stock, pistol grip, rifled barrel (for slugs). 350 
cash. Big knife sale. All knives 100.00, incl. sheaths. Rambo 3, hibden Arkansas Toothpick, handmade Bowie (12 inch 
blade) like used by Bowie in Natchez knife fight, folding Japanese Tanto. Text only 405-205-8208. FTF in NW OKC only. 

Mossberg 500 12-gauge pump shotgun.  Very few rounds fired.    $250 Panzer AR-12 shotgun, never fired   $400 
Joe Elam Chief of Training Edmond, Fire Department 405-216-7316 

Custom Remington 700, 284 Hunting Rifle, Action Blueprinted, Action Glass bedded, Green McMillan hunting stock,24” 
Schillen Match Grade S/S barrel 1in 9 Twist, Timney Elite Hunter trigger, Talley 1”scope rings (med) , Built by Steve 
Baldwin Mechanical Accuracy. Rifle is brand new unfired. Comes with 2 sets of dies Redding and Hornady Custom 
grade dies, 1,000 Winchester large rifle primers, 300 new 284 Rifle cases, 1 Box 284 150 gr Winchester Ammo, 1lb Re-
loader 19 powder, Nosler 140gr Partition bullets, Nosler 149gr solid base bullets, Sierra 140gr Boat tail bullets.  $2,250 
OBO (405) 919-0772 

Game Winner 30 gallon mini silo game feeder $150. 2 man tree blind goes up to 16 feet $200 comes with pads etc. talk 
to Jack 405-390-3116. 

Pre 64 Winchester 1894 in 38-55 with 26' Octagon Barrel. Not looking for a museum piece but one I can shoot. Martin 
Lee 405.376.2329 Call or Text. If I don't Answer, please leave a message and I really will call you back. 

I have bee nucs for $350. I will refund $125 when you return the box. $50 deposit to add you to the list. You can come and look on 
a Sunday afternoon. A suit is required to open the hives. I live near I35 & Britton in OKC. Text 405.749.6700 Andy   

Hornady Lock-N-Load Ammo Plant set up for 9/38/45-$1500, 10# of HP38-$350, 50# 45ACP Brass unprocessed- $100, 
12 240rd Spam Cans Greek HXP 30-06 M2 ball $250/can (have wood crates as well). Contact Bryce for additional details 
- bratch83@aol.com 

Rem 700 300 wm long range. 26 inch heavy barrel with Steve Baldwin Muzzle brake, Timney trigger, H-S precision 
stock. Scope is a Nikon 4.5-18 Prostaff. I have put about 700 rounds through it. $1000. If you don’t want the scope- 
$900. Call or text Wayne at 405-406-2367 

mailto:brothersteele1@outlook.com
mailto:bratch83@aol.com
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https://membership.nrahq.org/forms/signup.asp?campaignid=XC004523 

NRA Lifetime Membership Discount & Help the OKC Gun Club 

To take advantage of this outstanding offer, click on the NRA Seal at the bottom of the "About Us" page on our website.  
https://www.okcgunclub.org/about-us.html 

By clicking on the NRA Seal  the Oklahoma City Gun Club will get credit for the transaction. NRA programs fund many of 
our activities, so this is a great way to support the Club & NRA. 

Membership area 

https://membership.nrahq.org/forms/signup.asp?campaignid=XC004523
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JPFO.org 

GOA 

Keepers Concealment  
The kydex holsters that set the standard! Widely hailed as the most comfortable Appendix In The Waistband (AIWB) hol-
sters in existence, the Keepers Concealment line of holsters are made right here in Oklahoma from handgun master 
Spencer Keepers original patented designs. From the “Errand” to the “Cornerstone” to the original “Keeper,” one or more 

is sure to fit your needs!  keepersconcealment.com 
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Classified Ads Continued 

POF Renegade+ direct impingement rifle in 5.56 NATO.  Burnt Bronze color.  Has 3 Magpul 30rd 
magazines.  Great condition. Currently has a ThOR LT thermal 3-6X scope.  $2,250 as a 
set.  $1,600 for the rifle, $750 for the scope if separated.  Text Russ @ 405-996-0120. 

Colt LE6920 SOCOM II M4A1 Carbine/AR-15 5.56 NATO. Rare and collectible, only a limited number built by Colt De-
fense. Details: 5.56mm NATO caliber,16.1" M4 profile barrel, Chrome lined barrel, 1:7" Twist rate, Lower is stamped with 
the Colt Logo, spelled out COLT DEFENSE / M4A1 CARBINE and has a SN# that starts with LE. Barrel threaded 1/2 x 
28 TPI, Birdcage A2 style flash hider, Forged 7075 T6 Aluminum receiver, M4 feed ramps, M4A1 roll mark, Reversible 
selector switch, Daniel Defense RIS II (Rail Interface System) free float quad rail that was designed specifically for US 
Special Operations Command in order to meet the requirement of free floating while providing the ability to attach a 
M203, Fixed A2 style front sight tower, Matech flip up rear sight, Collapsible M4 stock, H2 Heavy buffer, 30 round maga-
zine, Overall length 32" collapsed / 35.5" extended, Overall weight 7.5 lbs, Black finish. This Special Run Limited Edition 
Colt Rifle has been pampered and safely stored since it was purchased new. It is in excellent condition and has less 
than three hundred rounds through the barrel. Includes rifle, Colt manual, original box label, and colt magazine. 
$2,890.00, contact Gerald at FCHS@protonmail.com for more information, including photos. 

SKB 585 O/U 12 ga. 30"  skt/skt tubes. Like new condition. $1550 
Remington 1100 12 ga. 26" skeet VR barrel good condition $625 
Remington 1100 12 ga 28" mod VR 2 3/4" barrel only, excellent condition $230 
Remington 870   12 ga 28" mod VR 2 3/4" barrel only, excellent Condition $230 
MEC 600 12 ga reloader w two bottles, 1 1/8 bar & #32 bushing. $135 
Skeet extended 12ga. Remchoke, blued (black), skeet/sporting clays/hunting $35 
Nikon M223 4X16 SFP ballistic drop reticle, 1" tube, Burris PEPR cantilever mount. W/box. 295 
Primary Arms 4X14 FFP Illuminated ACSS HUD DMR 5.56 $195 
Pics available on request Please text Jeff at 405 370 6334 

  
Armalite M15-16 Tactical Rifle (M15TAC16): 
 less than 250 rounds, $1200   

 
 
 
 
 

KRG Bravo chassis with Howa 1500 action in 6.5CM, has 
50 rounds through it. Includes 150 rounds of Hornady 

Match ammo (glass/rings not included) $950 

Contact Brian Jacoby: (405) 315-2733 or abrianjacoby@yahoo.com 
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Commercial Ad 

Right to Bear, Arms Company is a local Edmond firearms manufacturer.  Our 
products are built like your life depends on them.  Most of our firearms are built 
to order, however, we have the below currently in stock.  We also do transfers 
for $15. 
6mm ARC upper (compatible with your AR-15 lower)     $728 
Complete upper, Faxon 20” 416R SS, target crowned barrel, Competition muzzle brake, Adjust-
able gas block, (1) 20 rnd magazine,(1) box of 20 Hornady 108 gr match grade rounds 

5.56 AND 7.62X39 Pistol with KAK V2 brace      $750 each 
(1) 30 rnd magazine, 7.5” barrel, Endplate with sling attachment points, Right side charging 

BCG and upper, Peep sights 

AR-10 .308    $2,399 
22” Proof Concepts carbon fiber barrel (threaded) (416R SS inner core), Target crowned, Bipod, Left side charging, 

non-reciprocating upper, Nickel boron BCG, Full length Sniper stock with adjustable cheek weld and Length of 
pull, Adjustable gas block, 3 pound trigger, Burris Fullfield II 6.5-20 x 50 scope, Dry weight 8 lbs 4 oz.,  

Roy Martindale, 405-593-2885 – sales@righttobeararmsco.com 

Classified ads continued 
 
Winchester Model 61   Manufacture date 1950  Used- in good condition  Asking price $1,000 

Email  paul.hebb@gmail.com For more details 

For sale - ATN Thor 5 XD 3-30X thermal rifle scope.  This scope is brand new in the packaging.  It has a 
1280x1024 thermal sensor, 60 fps, 3-30x zoom, and high profile quick detach mount.  Looking for $5,500 
OBO. Please contact Derek at 620-200-6884.  
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Action Pistol Division – March 2024 
A full plate of matches this month, with optic-equipped firearms dominating the field. The Practical Rifle match was a 
smashing success; we are continuing them monthly on the 4

th
 Saturday.  We will have a Bowling Pin match at the end 

of March and results will be posted next month along with the March Practical Rifle match. The scores are as follows: 

  # 1st Place 2nd Place 3rd Place 

USPSA         

  Limited     15 Kurt Miller Calvin Rogers Evan Lindsay 

  Open 9 Bryan Taylor Jason Garner Bob Parker 

  Production 3 Shane Daugherty Lonnie Daugherty Reed Timberlake 

  Carry Optics 41 Adam Roper Alex Lackey Ian Zacher 

  PCC 7 Aaron Armentrout Lou Renova Caleb Goodman 

  Limited Optics 13 Evan Berryhill Nick Baldwin Rion Westhoff 

Steel Challenge         

  Production 3 Jacob Marple Tom Peace Elijah Finley 

  Single Stack 1 Matt Johnson --- --- 

  CO 8 Alex Lackey Hunter Riley Ethan Falkensten 

  Open 6 Cory Smith Evan Berryhill Brody Coffman 

  Limited 8 Douglas Foster Calvin Rogers Dakota Hosier 

  RFPI 3 Evan Berryhill Jeff Turner Adam Mills 

  RFPO 3 Tom Peace Chris Stallworth Nancy Goodell 

  RFRO 4 Justin Sutton Chris Szczepan Eric Howard 

  PCCI 1 Keith Sliger --- --- 

  PCCO 3 Alex Lackey Bryan Bickford Justin Sutton 

GSSF         

  Lever Action 1 Aaron Armentrout --- --- 

  Stock 11 David Enmark John Farley Christian York 

  Unlimited 4 Brian Humann Tom Peace Skyler Vinyard 

  RFPI 3 David Enmark Tamara Warner Tony Warner 

  Pocket Iron 1 Brian Humann --- --- 

  PCC 1 Gary Blehm --- --- 

ICORE         

  Open 3 Chris Gober Richard Miller Vickie Gildon 

  Limited 2 David Gildon Phill Lawrence --- 

  Limited 6 1 Stan Miller --- --- 

Practical Rifle (Feb)         

  Rimfire 6 Aaron Armentrout Brad Wiltman John Farley 

  PCC 12 Mike Chambers Alex Lackey Caleb Goodman 

  Light Carbine 42 Micah Rowe Hunter Riley Steve Wolf 

  Battle Rifle 3 Mitch Gibson Clint Reichenberger Micah Puckett 

Our next USPSA match is scheduled for April 6th, GSSF & 3-Gun on the 13th, Steel Challenge on the 20th and Practical Rifle on the 
27th. If you’d like to be on our mailing list, email ipsc.mail@okcgunclub.org  As always, CHECK THE CLUB CALENDAR for 
updates/changes and scores – https://okcgunclub.org 

mailto:ipsc.mail@okcgunclub.org?subject=Add%20me%20to%20the%20action%20shooting%20mailing%20list
https://okcgunclub.org
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22F 
 
 

Well...In keeping with 2023 our first 22F Class match had it all..Rain, Cold, and need I say it out 
loud....North Wind. Challenging to say the least! Results: 
 
Sporter Class: 
1St Place......Woodie Liddell..........................................................557...14X 
2Nd Place.....Jerry Newman...........................................................556...17X 
3Rd Place.....Harrison Gordon........................................................536.....4X 
 
FTR Class: 
1St Place.......Jerry Newman..........................................................576.....17X 
2Nd Place......Mike Tokar...............................................................573.....23X 
3Rd Place......Kelly McNitt.............................................................572.....18X 
 
FOPEN Class: 
1St Place..Kelly McNitt.................................................................580....25X 
2Nd Place...Mike Tokar.................................................................568....21X 
3Rd Place....Pete Bruner...............................................................532...12X 
 
The Basics of this game are simple: Any rifle chambered in .22LR, any scope, bipods and sand 
bags. Prone shooting for score at 100 yards. If you think you have an accurate rifle come on out 
and find out for sure. If you are curious come out and we will put you on the line with a club rifle 
good enough to win if you can hold up your end of the bargain! 
Matches are on the SECOND SATURDAY at the SMALLBORE/AIR RIFLE RANGE on the east 
side of the club property. (Turn in where the cowboys shoot) 
 

Information:  
Kelly McNitt  405-659-0522  

Don Faulkenberry 405-328-3167 
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OKC Gun Club Family Pavilion 
We are pleased to announce the completion of our OKC Gun Club Family Pavilion, located just inside the main entrance. 

The Pavilion can accommodate up to 60 people and is free for member's use and other approved events, family reun-
ions, picnics, training, etc. This facility is equipped with ADA-compliant heated restroom, picnic tables, folding tables/
chairs, wash sink and other support items. Club member Michael Tupps manages and handles the scheduling of the 

facility, he can be reached at mjtupps@gmail.com or (918) 605-5696. 

Commercial Advertisements  
(Continued)  

Learn essential handgun skills from a master of the science of shooting and self-defense, Spencer Keepers. 
Spencer is a pioneer in Appendix In the Waistband (AIWB) carry and developing a sub second draw to first 
shot hit.  Do you want to improve your self-defense concealed carry skills or performance?  Maybe you would 
like to have faster target transitions or better recoil control or grip or improve your draw to first shot hit on tar-
get?  Let Spencer train you or your small group! Private lessons and small group classes available. Let Spen-
cer help you reach your shooting goals safely and efficiently. keepersconcealment.com 

22F 
Oklahoma weather can't be beat! November and we had jacket weather early and shirt sleeves in the afternoon! Quite a large crowd 
showed up for the last 22F Class match at the Oklahoma City Gun Club for 2023. We'll see ya'll in March 2024 on the SECOND 
Saturday of the month! This game is simple: 22LR rifles shot for score at 100 yards. Prone, bipod or machine rest on the front, sand-
bag on the rear. If you think you have an accurate 22 bring it out. If you don't, come anyway we'll furnish club equipment that is 
competitive if you do your part! Results for the November match: 
 
Sporter Class 
1st place Jerry Newman........................................................571  22X 
2nd place  Don Faulkenberry..................................................558  13X 
3rd place  Sonny White..........................................................557 16X 
 
FTR Class 
1st place  John Gritz.............................................................584  24X 
2nd place  Mike Tokar............................................................580  23X 
3rd place Curt Schmidt...........................................................575  22X 
 
F Open class 
1st place  Jack Dever.............................................................574  17X 
2nd place John Gage..............................................................573  17X 
3rd place  Darrell Blanchard....................................................537  8X 
 
Benchrest 
1st place Barney Alexander.....................................................592  34X 
2nd place Tommy Hendrick.....................................................588  25X 
3rd place  Don Ross...............................................................567  11X 
 
Kelly McNitt   405 659 0522 
Don Faulkenberry 405 328 3167 

mailto:mjtupps@gmail.com
tel:(918)%20605-5696
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Division Contact Email, If Available Phone 

Airgun Field Target 

Pearl Stonebraker 
Lindell Canary  
Randy Rannberg  

 daisymae1152@msn.com 

 lcanary@cox.net  

Rrannberg@gmail.com 

405-204-5872 
405-250-0385 
405 205 3274  

Action Pistol 
 

Matt Johnson 
John Bent USPSA 

dubletap45@aol.com" 
jgbent@outlook.com 

405. 637-6373 
405.229.1271 

 
Greg Goode USPSA 

Chris Gober  ICORE 

gagoode@yahoo.com  
c.a.gober@hotmail.com 

405.834.1705  
405.820.2163 

 
Tony Wall  STEEL CHALLENGE 

Glen Harrison  3-GUN 

havoc2k@cox.net 
3-gun@okcgunclub.org 

405.205.8000 

Air Gun Silhouette Jim Fields jimfokc@msn.com 405.203.1268 

Archery Brad Pikula 
Rob York   

 bpikula77@gmail.com 

YorkRob@att.com 

612-799-3281   
405-370-7203    

Benchrest Paul Heckler 
Eric Howard 
David Tonne 

paulh.mbr@gmail.com  
ewhoward31@gmail.com  
dtonne01@msn.com 

(405) 822-4325  
405.830.8988  
918-521-8572 

Iron Sight Lindell Canary    405.250.0385 

Precision BR Air Rifle Indoor  Burton Ferrell   405-842-9585 

Fellowship Shoot Lindell Canary    405.250.0385 

Military Bolt-Action Rifle 
Muzzleloader 
  

Paul Heckler  
Mark Van Der Veer  
Bryan Shackelford  

paulh.mbr@gmail.com  405.822-4325  
405-808-2728  
405-922-9164  

Blackpowder Cartridge Rifle 
Silhouette 

 Todd Tullio  tullio@plch.net  405-856-4050  

.22 BPCR matches 
  NRA Lever Action Matches 

Mike Bassett  carpetslayer64@aol.com  
 

405.315.0590 

Bullseye Pistol 
  

Roger Kneeland  
Division Chair 

bullseyeokc@gmail.com  405-512-2691  

 Charles Abston  
Co-Chair 

Cwa33582@yahoo.com 405-812-8223  

 Ron Doggett  luvmyskye@aol.com   

Women’s Bullseye Pistol 
 

Salli Wandke  
Team Captain  

salliw@cox.net 918-231-4624 

 Toni Steele 
Co-Captain 

.Orbitallie59@yahoo.com  405-888-6673 

International Pistol John C. Milligan   
Charles P. Meloy 

john.c.milligan@gmail.com  
cmeloy19@msn.com   

801-300-8371  
405.834.3020 

Cowboy Action Shooting J.R. Hile jr@unitedmech.com 405-409-9442  

Wild Bunch Cowboy Action  Tommy Hager "Honda 
Tweed"  

hondotweed@gmail.com  405.694.5270 

NRA Cowboy Lever Action      

High Power Rifle Kurt Schmidt  kurt.schmidt@sbcglobal.net 405.436-3105 

 Kent Shomber  kentshomber@yahoo.com  405-205-3689  

 Curtis Bohlman  cobohlman@yahoo.com  405-513-3569   

Midrange Rifle Kurt Schmidt   kurt.schmidt@sbcglobal.net.  (405) 436-3105  

mailto:jgbent@outlook.com
mailto:gagoode@yahoo.com
mailto:jimfokc@msn.com
mailto:paulh.mbr@gmail.com
mailto:ewhoward31@gmail.com
mailto:dtonne01@msn.com
mailto:paulh.mbr@gmail.com
mailto:carpetslayer64@aol.com
mailto:Cwa33582@yahoo.com
mailto:luvmyskye@aol.com
mailto:john.c.milligan@gmail.com
mailto:cmeloy19@msn.com
mailto:jr@unitedmech.com
mailto:hondotweed@gmail.com
mailto:kentshomber@yahoo.com
mailto:cobohlman@yahoo.com
mailto:kurt.schmidt@sbcglobal.net
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Membership Carey Pribil okcgcmembership@gmail.com 

 
405-613-8755  

OKCGC NRA Action Pistol Chuck Abston  
Si Fentress  

cwa33582@yahoo.com 
silas.fentress@gmail.com  
 

405.812.8223  
405.621.9378 

Pistol Silhouette Jim Meyers jimmeyers1951@outlook.com  405.317-0151 

Plinking Range Marc McCormick 
Scott Johnson  
Tom Peace  

marclm@yahoo.com 
gasman55@cox.net  
tpeace3600@gmail.com 

405.749.6952 
405.844.8338 
661-770-6147  

Primer Steele Ford Primer@okcgunclub.org  405.326.0311 

Shotgun Scott Parks 
George Guerrero 
Suzi Rouse (5-Stand) 

okclaybreaker@gmail.com 
okclaybreaker@gmail.com 
okcgcprez@yahoo.com  

(405) 615-5229  
(405) 226-0526 
(405) 818-6125 

League Robert Buswell (Skeet) 
Kenneth Mayfield (Trap)  

skeetleague@okcgunclub.org  
Kenmayfield446@Yahoo.com  

(405) 426-7429.  
(405) 990-8881  

Reloading Division Danny West  
Lindell Canary  

okcgc.reload@cox.net  
lcanary@cox.net 

405.570.6534 
405 250-0385 

Training 
Boy Scouts 

Suzi Rouse 
Kemit Grafton 

okcgcprez@yahoo.com  

training@okcgunclub.org 

405.818.6125  
405.317.9517 

Women's Suzi Rouse okcgcprez@yahoo.com  405.818.6125  

Website John Bent jgbent@outlook.com 405.229.1271 

Youth Harry Teel  harryteel65@gmail.com 405-627-4130 
 

Division Contact Email if Available Phone 

Muzzleloader 

March 17th 2024  

Rifle Match 

1st-Ron D.      152-0x 

2nd-Ruth P.   128-0 

3rd-Jim C.       96-0 

March 3rd 2024 

Over the Log Match 

1st-Ron D.        9.088" 

2nd-Bryan S.  10.206 

3rd-Al S.         16.903 
 

mailto:silas.fentress@gmail..com
mailto:marclm@yahoo.com
mailto:gasman55@cox.net
mailto:tpeace3600@gmail.com
mailto:okclaybreaker@gmail.com
mailto:okclaybreaker@gmail.com
mailto:okcgc.reload@cox.net
mailto:jgbent@outlook.com
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Oklahoma City Gun Club 
P O  Box  32043 
Edmond, OK  73003 

“A well regulated militia, being necessary to the 
security of a free state, the right of the people to 

keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.” 
 

Established to ensure protection from tyranny  
Read the Bill of Rights 

Kent Shomber  205-3689 

Si Fentress  621-9378 

Suzi Rouse  818-6125  

Mark Vaughan  833-7894 

Mike White  642-5672 

Matt Johnson  637-6373 

Marc McCormick 749-6952 

Charles Meloy  834-3020 

JR Hile   409-9442 

Jere Korthanke  615-4577  

Phillip Brandt   520.1312 

Brian Pribil    613-1479 

Scott Parks  615-5229  

Calvin Rogers  570-6329 

Kemit Grafton  317-9517  

Curtis Bohlman  513-3569 

Tommy Hager   694-5270 

Jim Meyers   317-0151  

Directors 

WANT TO HELP THE CLUB?  Since our club requires NRA membership, you can join or renew online using this 
link.  By doing so, the Oklahoma City Gun Club will get credit for the transaction.  NRA programs fund many of our ac-
tivities, so this is a great way to support the Club & the NRA.  To join or renew, if you are online go to  

https://membership.nrahq.org/forms/signup.asp?campaignid=XC004523 

or go to  www.okcgunclub.org/about-us.html  and  click the NRA icon  



END OF TRAIL 2024 
THE SASS WORLD CHAMPIONSHIP 
OF COWBOY ACTION SHOOTING 

 

The Ben Avery Shooting Center in Pheonix Arizona was the setting for End of Trail, 
The Single Action Shooting Society World Championship. The match and various 
events lasted 5 days with the awards being presented Sunday, March 10, 2024. 

The Oklahoma City Gun Club was very well represented at this prestigious event. 
Eighteen shooters from The OKCGC competed with sixteen placing and winning 
top ten buckles. This performance outpaced any other club from America or the 
twelve other nations that were represented. 

Even more impressive was our number of category champions. In SASS you 
compete against other shooters divided by gender, age and shooting style. 

With a total of 50 recognized categories qualifying for championship buckles, five 
shooters from The OKCGC won a World Championship buckle. To put that into the 
proper perspective, SASS has 400 recognized sanctioned clubs. The Terriorial 
Marshals, which is the Cowboy Division of the OKCGC, is one of 400 but we won 
10% of the SASS World Championship Buckles. Clearly, we have the largest 
grouping of world champions of any single club in the world. 

Our World Champions are listed below by their name and cowboy alias. 

Dean Findley AKA Ben Fishin - Senior B-Western 

Debbie Freeman AKA Cooncan - Lady Senior B-Western 

Jere Korthanke AKA Roy’s Creek Dan - Senior Frontier Cartridge 

Melody Hile AKA Missouri Mae Lady - 49er 

Stephanie Findley AKA Sandy Beach - Lady B-Western 

If you are interested in learning more about or trying Cowboy Action Shooting, 
contact J.R. Hile AKA Flat Top Okie at 405-409-9442.  



 

 
 

 

Dear Oklahoma City Gun Club Voting Members,  

 

I would like to continue to serve for you on the Board of Directors at the Oklahoma City Gun Club. I'm 

very sincere in asking for your support and votes to be placed on the Board. I will do my best to 

represent all of our divisions equally. I think I have the broad experience over multiple shooting 

disciplines to be a great Board Member representing you. My life and shooting division experience is 

listed below. 

 

The past several years, I have been assisting with the planning and construction of several range rebuilds 

and expansions. These include the completely renovated Bullseye Pistol range and the relocation of the 

plinking range. I also assisted in the planning and construction of the bench rest range expansion.  The 

benchrest range is one of the most used ranges at the club. This expansion was planned for many years.  

 

In October of 2019, I attend the NRA range development workshop on behalf of the Oklahoma City Gun 

Club. During this three (3) day workshop, I learned the correct methods to build outdoor ranges to help 

ensure that all rounds are contained. The knowledge learned at this workshop will help ensure that all 

current and future range expansions meet all of the NRA range guidelines. Now that the range 

expansions have been completed, we are bringing our older ranges up to NRA guidelines.  

 

I've been an Oklahoma City Gun Club Member for over 20 years, and a voting member for the last 15 

years. I'm a lifelong shooter and hunter in many different areas. Since becoming a member of the 

OKCGC, I've shot archery, F-Class Rifle, Action Pistol, and 3 gun matches. I will be the match director for 

the NRL22 matches that will start later this spring. 

 

In my professional career, I am a commercial construction estimator.  This job involves dealing with a lot 

of different people with a lot of different personalities.  I feel I am an effective communicator with many 

different personality types and this will be a useful asset if I am re-elected to the Board. 

 

I look forward to serving you on the OKCGC Board of Directors.  If you have any questions, please feel 

free to contact me at brandt9913@yahoo.com.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Phillip Brandt 

 

PBrandt
P Brandt Signature



Hello, 

 

My name is Jere Korthanke, and I would again appreciate your support and your vote as your representative to the 

Board of Directors for the Oklahoma City Gun Club.  I travel and visit other clubs, as a guest and a competitor, and still 

feel we have one of the best clubs in America.  I personally believe that, as members, we have a responsibility to 

contribute whatever we are able to help our club grow and improve so we continue to be one of the best the clubs for 

our current and future members. 

 

I have been a member of the OKC Gun Club for many years and became a Senior Member (what is now a voting 

member) in 2008. Since joining the club I have enjoyed many of the different shooting disciplines that the club offers, 

including shotgun, benchrest, plinking, cowboy action, wild bunch, steel challenge and USPSA.  I plan to also shoot high 

power rifle and some of the new 22 competitions.  I believe my varied shooting interests will help me to represent all 

our members regardless of which games they like to shoot. I also believe that members who use the facility are better 

able to know what our club and our members need. I am a life member of the NRA. 

 

My wife Joan is also a participant in various shooting sports and as you can imagine spending time at the club is an 

important part of our life. We have two granddaughters who I hope will grow up and be able to enjoy our shooting 

heritage and the OKC Gun Club as much as we do. As a board member, I strive to do everything that I can to preserve 

these rights for all of us to enjoy. 

 

After 25 years of service, I retired as a Captain from the Oklahoma City Fire Department. One of the things I have learned 

through my career with the fire department is that much can be accomplished if you work well with others toward a 

common goal. It is my goal to help the club by never losing sight of what I feel our members truly want.  I ask for your 

vote again to continue my service to you as your representative on the Board of Directors for the Oklahoma City Gun 

Club.  

                                                                            

Thank You                                                                         

Jere Korthanke     

 

 
 

 

  



Hello!  My name is Scott Parks and I am requesting your vote to allow me to continue supporting you as 

a member of the OKCGC Board of Directors.  As my second term on the board comes to an end, I reflect 

back on the last 3 years and I am proud to have been a part of many important decisions and 

accomplishments for our club. 

 As chairman of the shotgun division and with help from many people we have instituted multiple 

changes to continue making our club one of the finest facilities around.  Upgrades to the clubhouse, 

replacing the aged trap machines and we are now in the process of refurbishing our skeet machines to 

name a few. 

I am a certified NSSA referee, NSSA Level 1 Instructor and NRA Certified Shotgun Instructor and have 

helped with our referee training, youth shooting groups, Women On Target, collegiate shoots, beginning 

skeet class and the Shotgun Extended Access (formally know as Honors) at the club. 

 Professionally I manage a technical team of programmers with duties including project management, 

scheduling and budgeting, which has given me the ability to work with diverse groups to find the best 

solutions with implementation in a timely manner.   

I would appreciate the opportunity to continue to use these skills to assist the OKCGC and its members. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
March 5, 2024 
 
Voting Members 
OKC Gun Club 
 
To all voting members, 
 
My name is Russell Patton.  I have been a member since March 2012.  I have been a voting member for 
3 years and very active in the OKC Gun Club. 
 
As a current, voting member of the OKC Gun Club, I believe I can be of much more service to the Club as 
a Board Member. 
 
Here is a list my attributes that I believe would benefit the Club: 

• Owner of a General Contracting business 

• Knowledge of many facets of construction industry 

• Licensed Builder and Electrical Contractor in several cities 

• Able to assist in making decisions on design and practicality of new work or remodels 

• The constant desire to help make the Club better 

• A constant awareness for safety 
The number one reason I want to be a Board member is the fact that I always want to give 110% to 
anything that I do.  I believe by being a Board member I can do that. 
 
 
I appreciate your consideration for a position on the Board of OKC Gun Club. 
 
Sincerely, 
Russell Patton 
 



Dear OKCGC voting members 
 

My name is Brian Pribil and I am seeking re-election to the board of directors for the Oklahoma City Gun Club. I have 
been a member of the gun club for 28 years. I helped establish the youth division shortly after joining the club and 

continued to run the youth shotgun division for many years with the help of many wonderful volunteers. In my years 
of membership the club has grown from about 800 members to nearly 2700. We have expanded our facilities every 

year. Recent improvements include a new plinking range, a 1000 yard range, an expansion of the bench rest range 
and massive earthen berm repairs are only a few of the improvements we now enjoy here at OKCGC. 

Visitors are always in awe at the amazing facility we have here. It is only because 
of the dues each of us pay and because of the many hours of hard work the volunteers of this club put in. 

 
I strongly believe it is the duty and responsibility of each board member to carefully assess the allocation of our 
funds and appropriate those funds in a way that serves the members of the club in the best way possible. I have 

always held this philosophy and if I am re-elected I will continue to work for the members of this great organization. 
 

I would be honored, and consider it a privilege, to serve another term as a board member of the Oklahoma City Gun 
Club. 

I would appreciate your vote. 
 

Respectfully 
 

Brian Pribil 

 



James B. “J.B.”  Waltermire 

1206 Shumard Dr, Stillwater OK 74074 

405-612-0604 

Jbw65@att.net 

 

I request your vote for Oklahoma City Gun Club Board of Directors.   I have enjoyed the facility 

since I was a kid shooting Black Powder Cartridge with my dad.  Since joining the OKCGC a 

little over 4 years ago, I have been an active member of the Wild Bunch shooting division.  I am 

currently the co-chair with Tommy Hagar for the Wild Bunch division and have helped him put 

on Wild Bunch Nationals as well as growing our bi-monthly shoots.  I look forward to helping 

him grow our new Historic 3 Gun program.  I know the importance of the position I am seeking.   

I support my shooting habit, as a Captain flying the Boeing 767 for Delta Air Lines.  This affords 

me the flexibility to move my schedule around to meet obligations required by the OKCGC.     

I grew up on the family farm in Perry Oklahoma and graduated from the US Air Force Academy.  

I have flown T-37, T-38 and F-15 aircraft.  I retired from the OK Air National Guard in 2015 

where I was the commander of the 146th Air Support Operations Squadron providing Air Strike 

support to ground commanders.  I deployed in support of Oklahoma’s 45th Infantry Brigade 

deployment to Afghanistan in 2011-12.  My ties to Oklahoma run deep and I know what it takes 

to serve.   

I humbly ask for your support for a position on the BOD.  You have my promise to listen and 

always keep in mind what is best for the club and the shooting profession as we fight to keep our 

RIGHT TO KEEP AND BEAR ARMS!! 

 

Respectfully on this day of 5 Feb 2-24,  

 

JB Waltermire                                                                                                          



Dear voting members,  

I am asking for your support to remain on the board of the Oklahoma City Gun Club. I have 
been a member of the club since 1999 and on the board for 20 plus years.  

I retired from OG&E in 2017 after 41 years of service. I highly recommend retirement. I have 
an 11-year-old grandson that I have enjoyed introducing to the shooting sports, because I 
feel the youth are paramount to the continuation of our 2nd Amendment Rights. I am proud 
of how OKCGC has always supported the youth shooting sports. 

  I spend a lot of my free time RVing to different venues, in Oklahoma and other states, for 
Wild Bunch and Cowboy matches. This is why I know that we have some of the best 
facilities in the nation at our club.  

I have been an active member of SASS and the Cowboy division since 1999. I was Co-
Chairman for our annual shoot, Landrun, for 3 years. Since Landrun is now the National 
SASS match I have continued to work as a volunteer.   I was asked by the Cowboy Division 
Chair to set up and start the Wild Bunch shooting within the Cowboy Division along with 
Jack Legg. It has since become the Wild Bunch Division within the OKCGC. I have also 
enjoyed shooting with other divisions (shotgun, high power).  

I have also helped with the annual Women’s Fun Shoot for 20 plus years. The last 15 years 
as the Chief Line Officer for the AR-15 line. We have 300 plus women shooters that come 
through the AR line each year.  

 

 In my time on the board, I have seen our club improve every year and I am proud of the fact 
I have been a part of that. I would like to continue to be a part of the growth and 
improvement of our club.  

I would appreciate the opportunity to continue to serve on the board.  

Thank you,  
Mike White 
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